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It was great to see the Priory so 
packed for Speech Day last week, 
and many thanks for all of your 
support in making for such a 
wonderful occasion to celebrate our 
students’ achievements over the 
past year.

The achievements have continued 
this week, with several noteworthy 
events. On Monday, our U13 Boys did 
brilliantly to win the County Cricket 
Plate Final. Not to be outdone, 
our musicians put together a very 
enjoyable Picnic Concert on Monday 
evening. Tuesday saw an RAF trip to 
St Athan, where students got to sail, 
fly and swim in the sea (rather them 
than me). Wednesday was marked 
by two outstanding Prep School 
performances of ‘Shakespeare 
Rocks’, which left me in awe of our 
talented students and staff.

As I write this on a Thursday, we still 
have our Jubilee Day to look forward 
to tomorrow, which should be a lot of 
fun. After that, our Duke of Edinburgh 
expeditionists depart, and some of 
our OLA alumni will return to Lucton 
for a cricket match on Sunday. And 
then we get into next week and the 
Year 11 Dinner, the Middle School 
Production of ‘The Wizard of Oz’, 
and the Middle and Senior School 
Sports Day - no chance of winding 

Boarding News
What a fortnight we have had!

Last week, we welcomed a group of 
30 pupils from one of our Alpha 
family schools, Moor Allerton, to 
share our boarding house.  The Year 
5 pupils and their teachers stayed 
with us whilst they enjoyed activities 
in the beautiful Herefordshire 
countryside, which is so different 
from Manchester! The pupils were 
an absolute delight, and we would 
welcome them back any time.

Boarders have also visited 
Gloucester Quays, and been to the 
cinema to watch Jurassic World, 
whilst many others have been 
involved in sports fixtures and 
rehearsals for the Middle School 
play. Now we are making the most of 
the glorious weather, playing 
rounders, tennis and football on the 
school fields, and looking forward to 
the boarders' BBQ this weekend.  
With moving up and induction days, 
a visiting school, the last of the 
external exams, Speech day and the 
Summer Fete, these last couple of 
weeks have been quite exhausting. 
Let’s hope for some time to relax a 
little on the weekend, ahead of the 
final push to the end of term!

On a final note, if parents of boarders 
could contact either myself or the 
school admin team with travel 
details for the end of term we would 
be grateful, as we are finalising 
the transport arrangements. Many 
thanks!

Tracey Webb-Rogers
Head of Boarding

down towards the end of term here 
at Lucton.

I will also be writing to you next 
week with my end of year letter. 
Please have a good weekend in the 
meantime.

Jon Tyler
Headmaster

Updates & 
Reminders
Middle School Production

The Middle School production of the 
Wizard of Oz is on next week, Tues 
5th and Weds 6th July at 7pm in 
the Upper Hall. To secure your free 
tickets, please complete this short 
online form or alternatively, ring the 
office and reserve the number of 
required seats. See you there! 

Sports Day

This year’s Middle, Senior and Sixth 
Form Sports Day will take place on 
the last day of term, Thursday 7th 
July. The first event starts at 1.30pm, 
and parents are welcome to join us 
for the afternoon and enjoy the end 
of term event.

Summer Holidays

The last day of term is Thursday 7th 
July, with boarders departing on 
Friday 8th July. Please ensure that 
your child brings home all of their 
belongings on, or before, the last day 
of term.

https://forms.office.com/r/S68Qym1YrV



